Ord. No. 512-2022







The Honorable Blaine A. Griffin President – Cleveland City Council 601 Lakeside Avenue, Room 216 Cleveland, OH 44114

RE: Legislation for Passage – May 16, 2022

Dear Council President Griffin:

I am writing to ask your support for the passage of the legislation described below at the <u>City Council</u> <u>Meeting scheduled for Monday, May 16, 2022.</u> The legislation is as follows:

Ord No. TBD Amend Ordinance 918-2021 for purchase of a jet bridge

In addition, I am requesting that the Council consider for introduction and passage under suspension of legislation.

Authorizing to amend the title and Section 1 of Ordinance No. 918-2021, passed November 15, 2021, relating to the purchase or lease by one or more contracts of one passenger boarding bridge, including installation, associated parts and appurtenances, and expenses relating to moving the existing bridge; and to supplement the ordinance by adding new Section 1a relating to the purchase of a passenger boarding bridge from JBT AeroTech Corporation.

This request for passage under suspension is necessary to procure this passenger boarding bridge before another interested party can acquire it.

I appreciate your support and understanding in moving this project forward. If you have any questions, please contact me at (216) 857-7485.

Sincerely,

Robert Kennedy Director of Airports

cc: All Members of Council, Patricia J. Britt, City Clerk, Clerk of Council, Ryan Puente